                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
 3rd September, 2015.


Present: Cllrs: David Rees (Chairman), Toby Hale, Paul Brown, Len Cotton, Sue Whitmore
Apologies:  Cllrs: Amy Morgan, Brigit Thurstan and Paul Raymond.


           Cllr. Rees congratulated  Ellen Raymond on her GCSE results which were excellent.
1. Anthony Daniels attended the meeting to update councillors about GTI.  Details of the accounts up to the end August 2015, were provided. The GTI current a/c stands at £1029.26, petty cash £113 and the Access a/c £1589.71.  Mr. Daniels also gave a copy of the GTI Constitution for the Community Council’s records.  A bowls meeting will be held every Sunday from September.  The playing areas have been cleaned and a grant applied for for bowls and tennis equipment.  Cllr.Rees congratulated Mr. Daniels on the good work achieved so far.   


2. The minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 2nd July, 2015, and the minutes of extraordinary meeting held on the 14th July, 2015, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr.Toby Hale and seconded by Cllr. Sue Whitmore,     

3. Matters Arising
· Review of Pavilion arrangement with Helen Bowen.  Very little usage over the summer
holidays, to recommence in September.

· Public toilet – no business rates are payable.

· Recycling Centre – any afternoon apart from Tuesday, 2.00 start.

· Projector – table top projector costs £74.00.  Cllr. T Hale would expedite purchase.
Planning Application 15/0247/pa – Cllr. D Rees had approached Ben Blake about the access issues, the Clerk was asked to contact him again.
· Defibrillator – the Clerk had approached Peter Gomer for costs.

· The Village Hall rent charges were confirmed as: 1 hour £5.00, half day £10, full day £20 

· Chairman’s chain – updating almost completed. 
4. Chapel House
Central Heating:  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan had sent in a brief report.   All going well.
5. Finance 
Payments requested:   Clerk’s remuneration and expenses  £210.00
Water Bill - £59.91  (for further discussion)   


                                   

                  Proposed by Cllr. Cotton, seconded by Cllr. P Brown  
Financial information:  account sheets were given out to those present
6. Planning 
Planning Applications
PCC
i)  15/0453/LB:  School House, Llanrhian – conversion of school store to holiday accommodation and ancilliary accommodation for house.   No adverse comments.
ii)  15/0452/PA: School House, Llanrhian – conversion of school store to holiday accommodation and ancilliary accommodation for house.
iii)  15/0283/PA:  Croft House, Llanrhian – demolition of external rear steps and landing, replace with 2 storey extension.  Unable to access online plans but no adverse comment.


iv)  15/0484/PA:  Public Convenience, Croesgoch – erection of dwelling (outline)
Concerned about the access and parking but support the principle of development.

PCNPA
Planning Permission Granted
NP/15/0350:  Cartlett Lodge, Trefin – conversion of flat roof to pitched with Welsh slates
NP/15/0262: Maesyllyn, North End, Trefin – subdivision and change of use of part of existing office to form grandfather accommodation …

NP/15/0069:  Noddfa Farm, Llanrhian – retrospective application for camping/touring caravan park

6.  Correspondence
a) Unison – Pembrokeshire Ethical Care Charter received.
b)  PCC – Licensing Act 2003 – Consultation on Review of Licensing Policy – end date 21st 

     September, 2015, received.
c)  PCC – confirmation that business rates on the public toilet have been reduced to £0.00 received.
d)  Natural Resources Wales – Water Framework Directive received.  The Clerk was asked to invite 
     a representative to a future meeting.
e)  Thank you letter from Mid and West Wales Fire & Rescue Service received.
f)  Ombudsman – Annual Report 2014/15 received.
g)  GTI – accounts for 2012, 2013 and 2014.
7.  Review of Public Toilet Facility
     The Clerk was asked to invite Phil Owen to the next council meeting.
       8.  Facebook
       9.  Audit
            The accounts were presented to the council again.   Proposed by Cllr. P Brown, seconded 

            by Cllr. T Hale.
     10.  Bus Shelter

            This has been repainted and a request made for a bench.  The gable end window also needs 

            replacing.  Cllr. Cotton will ask Mr. Grant Bowen for a quotation to replace the glass. Cllr. Brown will 
            look at the cost of a bench.
     11.  Community Carpark

            The concrete above the drain across the entrance has deteriorated.  Cllr. Rees will contact the 
            County Council.

    12.   North Pembrokeshire Transport Forum – resubscription.   For next meeting.
Date of next meeting:  Thursday 1st October, 2015, at 7.30pm.
